
 EMLA General Membership Meeting 

June 6th, 8:45 am at High School Choir Room 

 

1. Recognition of Teachers of the Year- Matthew recognized Ginny Reszka and Ann Gerth as 

Teachers of the Year.  Erin S. acknowledged the need for a Teacher of the Year sign to fit on the 

4-wheelers for the Homecoming parade. 

2. Recognition of Retirees- Matthew recognized Karen Anderson and Retha Finger for their years 

of service. 

3. Recognition of Scholarship recipients- Matthew recognized Jackson Riebel and Andrea Weaver 

as the scholarship recipients. 

4. Recognition of departing officers- Matthew recognized Kimberly Moe as departing Lieutenant 

President and Deb Heftman as departing Secretary. 

5. Recognition of incoming officers- Matthew recognized Amanda Indra as Lieutenant President 

and Laura Noll as Secretary. 

6. Recognition of Executive Committee- Matthew recognized the members of the Executive 

Committee. 

7. Secretary’s report: Minutes from the March 31 EMLA meeting was reviewed and approved. 

8. Treasurer’s report: Ginny shared the monthly and quarterly reports. Reports were approved. 

9. Donations: The union has $671.80 from Fair Share money to donate. The Executive Comm. 

Recommended donating the money to Ready, Set, School. Bonnie K. made a motion to donate 

half the money to the Mark Morris Foundation and half to Big Brothers Big Sisters. Julie S. 

seconded the motion. Scott S. wanted the Big Brother, Big Sister donation to go towards games 

for the program. Tori T. informed us the Morris Foundation was doing well. Bonnie K. withdrew 

her motion and Julie S. withdrew her second. Ginny R. made a motion to give half the money to 

Ready, Set, School and half the money to Big Brothers, Big Sisters with the donation going 

toward games. Julie S. seconded her motion. Motion carried. 

10. President’s report: Matthew reported that the statewide dues will go up $12.00 next school 

year. The Representative Convention resulted in many dues issues being debated, which 

resulted in establishing a dues task force.   The HVTU calendar is set for next year and they have 

developed a new website. 

11. Staff Development set-aside: Executive Committee has moved and seconded that we waive the 

Staff Development Set-aside for 2014-2015. The motion was approved. 

12. Summer activities: Summer Seminar set for August 4-6. Summer Executive Committee meeting 

set for August 19.  

13. Committee reports: none were given 

14. Other items: Brian M. recognized the retirement of Ann Gerth and Jerry Stengard’s retirement 

from coaching baseball. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:12. 


